
White Oak Township Board Meeting
December 13, 2021

The December 13, 2021 meeting of the White Oak Board was called to order by Clerk Vernon at
7:00 p.m.  In attendance were:  Treasurer Brigitte Doxtator, Deputy Treasurer Aaron Graf, Clerk 
Leela Vernon, Planning Commission Chair Missy Noll, Zoning Administrator Tom Brimhall, 
Richard Morrison, Bob and Judy McManaman and Ralph Tucker.  Supervisor Marshall arrived a
few minutes late.

A motion was made by Trustee Kemler, seconded by Treasurer Doxtator to approve the 
minutes of the October 11, 2021 meeting.   Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trusee Kemler, seconded by Treasurer Doxtator to approve the minutes
of the November 8, 2021 meeting.  There was no meeting due to illness.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Kemler to renew the CD for $19,899.42 due December 16, 
2021, seconded by Treasurer Doxtator.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Kemler, seconded by Clerk Vernon to approve the treasurer’s 
report and presented.  Motion carried.

Tom Brimhall Zoning Administrator gave his report.

A motion was made by Trustee Kemler, seconded by Treasurer Doxtator to approve the 
minutes of the December 7, 2021 Planning Commission meeting.  Motion carried.

There was some discussion about the monthly trash pickup the Township provides for its 
residents.   To the Township is $7,260 per year.  35-40 people use it each month.  It was 
decided to send out a newsletter with the next tax bill and include information regarding the 
trash pickup.  

A motion was made by Trustee Kemler, seconded by Treasurer Doxtator to pay the bills as 
presented.  Motion carried.

Judy McManaman had a question about the Johnson drain.  There was some discussion about 
the Township purchasing a defibulator.  Trustee Kemler said he would get information from 
SAESA.  

Meeting was adjourned at 7:55 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk                                                                                                                    
White Oak Township


